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the scriptures say "let no one deceive you by any 
means; for that Day will not come unless the falling 
away comes first".  could that falling away be 
happening now?  in our very churches they are falling 
away - from the inerrant truth of the scriptures, from 
the belief there is only one way, from the fact God is 
still performing signs and wonders among believers 
today.  have believers made their God powerless by 
confessing He "can" do anything but not believing He 
"will".

"behold, a leper came and worshiped Him, saying, “Lord, 
if You are willing, You can make me clean.”  then Jesus 
put out His hand and touched him, saying, “I am 
willing; be cleansed."  matt 8:2-3  yes, the Lord is 
willing!  "Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, today, 
and forever".  heb 13:8  if that isn't enough, try mal 
3:6 from the old testament.  "for I am the Lord, I 
change not".

we must not just say we believe.  our faith must become 
tangible.  we must "faith" it through to completion 
just as our Lord Jesus did when He said, “it is 
finished!" john 19:30  faith births a thing.  action 
delivers it.  "'i believed and therefore i spoke,” we 
also believe and therefore speak."  2 cor 4:13

there is a little story that i want to relate to you.  
i cannot swear to it's authenticity but even if not, 
i'm sure there are a multitude of occurrences like it 
going on everyday in classrooms by mockers deniers 
seeking to tear down God.



-------

There was a professor of philosophy who was a deeply 
committed atheist. His primary goal for one required 
class was to spend the entire semester proving that God 
couldn’t exist. His students were always afraid to 
argue with him because of his impeccable logic. Sure, 
some had argued in class at times, but no one had ever 
really gone against him because of his reputation.  At 
the end of every semester on the last day, he would say 
to his class of 300 students, “If there is anyone here 
who still believes in God, stand up!”

In twenty years, no one had ever stood up. They knew 
what he was going to do next. He would say, “Because 
anyone who believes in God is a fool.  If God existed, 
he could stop this piece of chalk from breaking when it 
hit the ground.  Such a simple task to prove that He is 
God, and yet He can’t do it.”

And every year, he would drop the chalk onto the tile 
floor of the classroom, and it would shatter into a 
hundred pieces.  All of the students would do nothing 
but stop and stare. Most of the students thought that 
God couldn’t exist.  Certainly, a number of Christians 
had slipped through, but for 20 years, they had been 
too afraid to stand up.

Well, a few years ago there was a freshman who happened 
to enroll. He was a Christian and had heard the stories 
about his professor.  He was required to take the class 
for his major, and he was afraid.  But for three months 
that semester, he prayed every morning that he would 



have the courage to stand up no matter what the 
professor said or what the class thought.  Nothing they 
said could ever shatter his faith...he hoped.

Finally, the day came.  The professor said, “If there 
is anyone here who still believes in God, stand up!”  
The professor and the class of 300 people looked at 
him, shocked, as he stood up at the back of the 
classroom.

The professor shouted, “You FOOL!!!  If God existed, he 
would keep this piece of chalk from breaking when it 
hit the ground!”

He proceeded to drop the chalk, but as he did, it 
slipped out of his fingers, off his shirt cuff, onto 
the pleat of his pants, down his leg, and off his shoe. 
As it hit the ground, it simply rolled away unbroken.  
The professor’s jaw dropped as he stared at the chalk. 
He looked up at the young man and then ran out of the 
lecture hall.

The young man who had stood proceeded to walk to the 
front of the room and shared his faith in Jesus for the 
next half hour.  300 students stayed and listened as he 
told of God’s love for them and of His power through 
Jesus.

-------

sometimes it just takes a simple act of faith for God 
to show up in a situation; someone to stand up to the 
deniers and confess "i believe".  one may be shaky the 
first time; the second time, perhaps less so; the third 



time?  what do you think?

i think of elisha, having received a double portion of 
elijah's mantle, when he came to his first water 
crossing he said: "where is the Lord God of Elijah?"  
elisha knew he had seen God come through for his 
master, but would God do it for him also?

we have received a greater mantle than elijah had to 
share.  we have the name above all names.  "all 
authority has been given to Me in heaven and on earth."  
matt 28:18  we are told to go forth in His name.  we 
are to walk in His power and authority; in His 
resurrection power.  i have heard it said that faith is 
spelled RISK.  the world say "no pain, no gain".  can 
we say also, "no risk, no reward".

be that one to stand up for Him.  "for with God nothing 
will be impossible."  luke 1:37


